
 

 

Burley Local School Council Meeting Minutes 
January 15, 2019  

 
Call to Order: 

The meeting was called to order at 6:07pm 
 
Roll Call: 

Present: Rebecca Armatis-Furr, Stephen Soltanzadeh, Catherine Plocher, Laurie Barry, 
Blanca Fernandez, Mary Renouard, Teresa Merritt, Carolyn Skibba, Liz Wiedegreen, 
Bob Blitstein  
 
Absent: Caroline Skibba, JB Mantz, Amy Walsh 

 
Approval of Minutes: 

The Council reviewed the December 2018 LSC minutes. Liz Wiedegreen motioned to 
approve the minutes. Blanca Fernandez seconded. All voted in favor. 

 
Technology Report: 

The three Kindergarten classrooms were given access to the school iPads for the first 
time this school year. Ms. Skibba took time to demonstrate to the students how to draw, 
take photos, record, and share information with fellow students. Students were also 
shown how to safely use the iPads when transporting them around the classrooms.  
 

Fundraising proposals: 
No fundraising proposals this month. 

 
Principal’s Report: 

The school spelling bee was held on January 9th with a fourth and sixth grader taking 
first and second places. 
 
The 7th grade camping trip will occur January 16-17 at Camp Maclean in Wisconsin.  
 
Center on Halsted called regarding a Bulls basketball shooting clinic being held on 
January 16 and invited Burley students to attend. The 5-6 and 7-8 girls and boys 
basketball teams will be attending the clinic.  
 
Spring clubs start on Tuesday, January 22.  
 
The basketball season is up and running for both boys and girls 5th-8th grade leagues 
and We Got Game will be hosting a summer camp this summer (2019) at Burley again. 



 

 

The spring track team will be running through CPS SCORE leagues as in previous 
years.  

 
Financial  

Request to transfer $25,000 from After School internal accounts line to pay for 
basketball league fees, basketball coaches and volleyball coaches for this season.  
 
Request to transfer $1,200 to pay for the busses for the 7th grade camping trip.  
 
Motion from Liz Wiedegreen, Bob Blitstein seconded. All voted in favor.  
 

Chair Report  
LSC training is due by the end of January.  
 
Principal evaluation period begins. The Principal Evaluation Committee will begin with a 
conference call soon to lay out the schedule that leads up to the final in-person meeting 
and approval before May 2019. 

 
Closing of meeting 

Liz Wiedegreen motioned to adjourn at 6:40. Rebecca Armatis-Furr seconded. All voted 
in favor. 

 
Next Meeting 

Next LSC meeting is Wednesday February 20, 2019 at 6PM. 


